
 

 

Friday 3rd December 2021  

 

Dear all who are associated with Sunnydown,  

 

Please take the time to read the review of  Minecraft Java Edition by Dominic Hanley further along the newsletter.  

Our budding journalist developed his very own newsletter this week, and I felt compelled to share some of it here.  I 

am so proud that our young men have a voice and feel comfortable expressing it here at Sunnydown.  

 

Covid remains a topic on the minds of all.  Please continue to test regularly, remembering to follow the specific 

instructions on the test kit provided.  While at school, all staff and students (unless exempt) are asked to wear a face 

mask in communal areas and there are plenty of spares at school should they be needed.  Students are also encouraged 

to wear face masks when travelling to school in their taxi, and of course use sanitiser on arriving at and leaving from 

school.  

 

Our student attendance for the last two weeks is below. When considered during the height of Covid concern, this is 

exceptional.  Thank you for your collective vigilance in protecting one another.  

 

Mon 22.11.21 - 89.47% 

Tues 23.11.21 - 89.71% 

Wed 24.11.21 - 88.00% 

Thurs 25.11.21 - 90.38% 

Fri 26.11.21 - 91.03% 

Mon 29.11.21 - 91.25% 

Tues 30.11.21 - 93.83% 

Wed 01.12.21 - 93.90% 

Thurs 02.12.21 - 88.89% 

 

 

Having met with Secondary Head Teachers and Heads of Special Schools recently, I can confirm that no school is 

unaffected and all face daily struggles with staffing.  We have continued to deliver a full learning experience even 

when our regular teachers have been absent.  This is a credit to the dedicated staff across our school, but also of the 

resilience of our young men.  

 

Following our Ofsted inspection, to the families that have emailed your support of the educational opportunities we 

offer, thank you.  I have not yet responded to each individual, however the messages are being passed onto my staff 

team who deserve the recognition for what they have delivered not only during Covid, but always.  We are 

aspirational for all students and have high expectations for their academic progress, managed thoughtfully while 

enhancing their resilience, independence and cooperation.  As a CoIN school, we can only maintain the exceptional 



 

 

 

levels of individual academic progress, which often exceeds expectations if we maintain focus on developing social 

communication and wellbeing, reducing anxieties and ensuring the students are ready to learn.  

 

 

 

I made the opportunity this week to spend some time in the forest with different groups and even to light a fire at the 

fire pit.  In doing so, I was reminded why I came into education as a career and a profession.  These short encounters 

with my students reminded me that we, as parents and educators, are shaping the lives of future adults, but that they 

too have a profound effect on us.  Selfishly, the energy I received from fire lighting and den building with the boys 

rejuvenated me for the afternoon of office based tasks.  To every young man at Sunnydown, thank you for your 

boundless energy and for helping shape Sunnydown.   

 

Have a wonderful weekend.  

 

Paul Jensen 

 

Friends of Sunnydown 
 

Staff Christmas fund:  Thank you to all who have donated to the staff Christmas fund.  If you would like to 

contribute, please click on the link below to do so online and leave your message of thanks:  

 

https://www.pta-events.co.uk/sunnydownevents/index.cfm?event=event&eventId=38158#.YO6y60zTXIU 

 

Alternatively, cash can be sent into the school office marked 'Staff Fund' or you can also transfer funds via online 

transfer using the following details: 

 

Friends of Sunnydown, 

Santander, Account Number: 89549767 

Sort Code: 09-01-28 

Reference: Staff Fund 

 

Christmas raffle: We are holding our usual Christmas raffle with some very exciting prizes up for grabs, including 

cinema tickets, wine, games and much more!  Raffle tickets were sent home with the boys this week and will 

(hopefully!) have found their way to you.  If you require further booklets, please contact 

office@sunnydown.surrey.sch.uk 

 

Amazon Smile: A quick reminder to consider using Amazon Smile for your online Christmas shopping purchases.  

A perfect opportunity to help the school - just select Sunnydown as your chosen charity and with every purchase you 

can raise funds - at no cost to you! 

 

Christmas shopping day for boys: This popular event will be held for the boys in school on Friday 17th 

December, when they will be able to choose gifts for their family and friends.  The boys are each presented with a 

‘Sunnydown Pound’ card - a free 'virtual credit card' which they can use, so no cash is required. A selection of festive 

games will also be held. 

https://www.pta-events.co.uk/sunnydownevents/index.cfm?event=event&eventId=38158#.YO6y60zTXIU


 

 

 

 

Thank you for your donations for this event at today's mufti day.  There will be an additional mufti day next Friday 

(10th December) where we would be very grateful for donations of chocolate or the regular £1 contribution.  Thank 

you. 

Friends of Sunnydown 
National Online Safety 
 

Please see the flier at the end of this newsletter regarding what parents and carers need to know about age 

inappropriate content. 

Mr Cassim 
Minecraft Java Edition - Pegi 7 (E10+)  
 

The Game: Minecraft is a survival open-word game made by Mojang and, for the console port, 4JStudios.  It follows 

the adventure of Steve (or Alex) gathering materials to defeat the Ender Dragon.  The game has been around since 

2009 and was made by Markus ‘Notch’ Pearson, who originally worked at King, the company behind the Candy 

Crush series.  I give the Game an overall 8/10, mostly excluding 1.9. 

 

This game wins the such following rewards: 

 

 Childrens game of the year 

 Creative solutions for 8-13 

The Comeback Award 

 

Read more on the official Minecraft website. 

Dominic Hanley 
 

Chef of the Week 
 

The recipient of Chef of the Week, awarded by Mrs Hull is:  

 

George Smith 
(10P) 

 

Thought for this week 
(W/C: 29th November)  

 
Racism- Respecting differences 

 

 

Thought for next week 
(W/C: 6th December) 

 

Role Models -  
How do others see us?   

How do we want to  be seen? 
 



 

 

 

 

House Points 

Daniel Diaz-Lester 550 House Points 

Andrew Hendry Smith 300 House Points 

Hamish Scott 250 House Points 

Callum Annis 50 House Points 

Ollie Taylor 50 House Points 

 
Friday Curriculum: 10/12/21 
 
A timetable of events will be sent out next week. 

 

 



 

 

 

 


